
Date Event

09.02.24 Year 3 & 4 Inspire Workshop - Maths
BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM

10.02.24 Chinese New Year

19.02.24 Return to school

21.02.24 Training Day
School closed to children

28.02.24 Whole School Photographs

06.03.24 Year 1 Inspire Workshop - Writing
Royal Ballet Workshop (Yrs 2, 4, 6)

07.03.24 World Book Day - details to follow

08.03.24 International Women's Day

15.03.24 Years 3 & 4 Inspire Workshop - Writing

Week beg. 
18.03.24

Parent consultations - details to follow

20.03.24 Year 2 Inspire Workshop - Writing

21.03.24 Easter production at Encounter Church
Parent consultation mop up session - PM

22.03.24 Reception Inspire Workshop - Writing
BREAK UP FOR EASTER

Message from Mrs Dunn
This half term seems to have flown by and 
unbelievably we are already half way through this 
academic year. This week has been another busy 
week in school. It is Children’s Mental Health 
Week. The theme this year is ‘My Voice Matters’. 
My Voice Matters is about empowering children 
by providing them with the tools they need to 
express themselves. It is also Safer Internet 
Day. From cyberbullying to social networking, 
Safer Internet Day aims to raise awareness of 
online issues and current concerns.
This week the School Office will be sending out a 
£20 voucher for each child to support families 
with the cost of food over the half term break. 
These have been allocated by Birmingham Local 
Authority. If any families feel that they
are not in need of their voucher/s, we are 
suggesting possibly  purchasing food and 
donating to it to a Food Bank or at your local 
supermarket. 
I’d like to wish you all an enjoyable half term 
week and look forward to seeing you all on 
Monday 19th February 2024.
Mrs Dunn
Children's Mental Health Week
Safer Internet Day

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/
https://www.saferinternetday.org/about


Art Exhibition
The Art Exhibition was a huge success 
and it was great to see so many families 
browsing and enjoying the children’s art 
work each day. I think you’ll agree it was 
amazing to see how the children’s skills 
develop and progress during their time 
at Tiverton.

Learning to Read Music
Year 2 have been learning to read 

music. They have applied their 
knowledge from keyboard lessons 

using the C & D keys. You may hear 
them saying “tea, coffee, tea-tea!”



Year 1 Design and Technology
Year 1 have been busy planning and making 
free standing structures. Here are the 
first to be completed…see how well the 
structures match their plans!

In Year 3 this term, we have 
been looking at how pitch is shown on 
the musical stave. We have enjoyed 
experimenting with melody maker and 
this interactive sheet music to 
recreate the songs we have been 
singing.



Year 5 are tech-savvy!
Last week, Year 5 had the opportunity to use ‘Crumble kits’ in computing. In these exciting 
lessons, they learnt about the different components and their functions, before connecting 
the crumble kits. In order to see the desired output, children learnt to control conditions 
and used software to program the colours of a sparkle and the movement of a motor. 
Impressive stuff!

Reception Class have 
been busy bees this half 
term. They have enjoyed 
reading and recalling the 
story Iris and Isaac by 
Catherine Raynor. They 
painted the Northern 
Lights using frozen ice 
paint and made melted 
snowmen pictures. For 
National Storytelling 
week they created their 
own stories and in Maths 
they have been practising 
finding a balance using  
balance scales, they have 
also been looking at ways 
to make 5.



This half term, Year 6 have been focusing on their topic of 
Moving People.  In this topic, we have been learning about the plight 
of refugees and learning to have empathy for those who find 
themselves displaced from their homes. We have been working very 
hard on their writing and have produced some fantastic stories, 
told from the point of view of a lone child refugee: the story was 
inspired by Nicola Davies "The Day War Came".  

In art, we have been focusing on the art of Native American artist, 
Sadie Red Wing.  She creates pattern designs based on symbols 
which reflect her life: past, present and future.   

Each person, 
created a set 
of symbols to 
represent 
our own lives.  
We then 
combined 
these into a 
design tile. 

Using the computer, the individual tiles are going to be 
combined into a reflective, rotational design which we 
will transfer onto fabric using transfer print and 
iron-on transfers. 



Year 4 have been really enjoying using KAGAN during 
their Literacy lessons. These photos show the children 
engaged in a ‘Rally Coach’. The children took it in turns 
to work on a problem or skill and coaching their partner. 

Some children were also working on 'new speaker, new line'. We have practised 
lots of of different KAGAN strategies over the course of Year 4 and Rally Coach 

is one of their favourites!

The children are supporting one 
another to fill in the missing direct 
speech punctuation in a paragraph of 
writing. 



Thank you to the parents that came to 
the Maths Inspire workshops this half 
term. The feedback was very positive. 

Next half term each class will be carrying 
out an Inspire Workshop focusing on 
writing. Parents and carers are strongly 
encouraged to attend as it is an 
opportunity for us to pass on valuable 
information about how we teach writing. 
The workshops will provide fun 
opportunities for you to work alongside 
your children as they practise their 
writing skills.

Useful Websites to support your child’s 
learning:

Phonics - Little Wandle

Phonics Play

Oxford Owl - Writing

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.phonicsplay.co.uk/
https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/english/primary-writing/




Attendance 
for this term

Target Attendance is: 96%

Whole School Attendance is: 94% 

Let’s see if we can reach our 96% target next half term.

Y6 – 93%    
Y5 – 94%
Y4 – 94%   
Y3 – 95%   
Y2 – 94%    
Y1 – 96%     
 R – 93%      

Well done to Year 1 who have the highest attendance

I wonder which class will reach 96% or above next half term?

29 of our children achieved 100% since September, well done!

Reminder: School starts at 9am
We still have a high number of children arriving late each morning. We will be monitoring this closely next term and taking 
actions to improve this. It is a parent’s duty to make sure their child arrives at school on time.
Children can arrive at school between 8.45am and 9am. Children arriving after 9am are marked as late on the register.

School finishes at 3.15pm, please ensure you are here to collect your child no later than 3.15pm. Persistent late collection will 
result in your children being looked after by Wrap-Around staff and the Wrap-Around fee of £8.50 will be charged.



Parents are legally 
responsible for ensuring 
their children attend 

school everyday. 
We will be monitoring 
attendance rigorously 

next term and 
contacting parents 

directly. Any 
unauthorised absence 
or persistent absence 
will be recorded on 

your child’s attendance 
records and this may 

result in legal 
proceedings against 

you.



Term Dates 2023 /2024

Spring Term 2024
Term Starts: Monday 8th January 2024
Half Term: Monday 12th February 2024 to 
Friday 16th February 2024
Term Ends: Friday 22nd March 2024

Training Day:

● Wednesday 21st February 2024 

Summer Term 2024
Term Starts: Monday 8th April 2024
Half Term: Monday 27th May 2024 to 
Friday 31st May 2024
Term Ends: Monday 22nd July 2024

Training Days:

● Wednesday 26th June 2024
● Monday 22nd July 2024 


